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Annual General Meeting

The meeting was very well attended and resulted in the new Management Committee being voted in and the confirmation of our constitution. Most importantly, the Strategic Plan for the management of the Emm Brook was ratified and so we can now begin to progress the Conservation issues. We welcome Steph Richardson to the committee and also thank those who helped us to get FOTEB off the ground but are now standing down – Colin Mitchell, Louisa Shearman and Ann Websper.

The new Management Committee is :

Sue Farrington – Chairman

Jack Earnshaw – Vice Chairman

John Turner – Treasurer

Jean Vaughan – Secretary

	Natasha Bright-Thomas
	Roland Ramsdale

	Malcolm Dunmore
	Steph Richardson

	Marie Fry
	Mike Saynor

	Cyril Fuller
	Barbara Stagles

	Stephanie McKay
	Robert Vacher

	Jacqui Myatt
	


Another Flower Walk

Do come and join us for a walk. The next flower walk is planned for Sunday, 7th August at 2.30 from the front of the Safeway Store in Woosehill. There is a great variety of trees and waterside plants, so come and help us to find them.

Progressing the Strategy

At the first meeting of the Management Committee we discussed how to begin work on implementing the Strategic Plan. It was agreed that the first area to tackle would be Riverside Walk between Safeway/Morrison and the Reading Road. A detailed management plan will be drawn up that will be put forward for consultation and hopefully we will be in a position to carry out any active work within a few months. Already we have visited the site and begun to record the species that we have found and put some basic ideas together. More in the next newsletter!

Nature Corner

The Spring was good for birds of prey, the highlight being a Red Kite low over the Emmbrook on Saturday 26th March just before the Easter Egg Hunt, and again on Easter Monday. It even dropped into a garden to snatch a morsel. I also had my first Hobby of the Spring downstream on Friday 29th April, a nice surprise. A couple of Buzzards have passed over pretty high up, but on Sunday 1st May we enjoyed the site of a Buzzard and Red Kite chasing each other. Finally the local pair of Sparrowhawks are regularly soaring over the Woosehill area, but less thrillingly for our young blackbirds the male stopped by in our back garden again. Still waiting for the first Kestrel from the back garden, but my bird survey visit in the Chapel Green area showed that they are also found along the Emmbrook, together with a Little Owl. (Paul Bright-Thomas)

Evening Flower Walk (May)

On a beautiful warm, calm evening about twelve of us, led by Cyril Fuller, set off from Tesco. Under the expert guidance of Jean and Mike Saynor and Doreen Dye we proceeded slowly up the track from Tesco through the Equestrian Centre towards the railway bridge and then eastwards to Ludgrove Road and back via Lucas Hospital. The walk crosses the Emm Brook over several small bridges and has a variety of interesting habitats – fields, wetland, woodland and a bridleway. It is not possible to walk beside the Brook as the land is private.

Jean and Mike had pre-walked the route on 1st May and compiled a splendid list of 105 plants and some of us used a print-out of the list (English and Latin names) to try and increase our own knowledge. I was particularly thrilled to be shown a spindle tree – thus named because its hard, smooth, tough wood made it suitable for spindles for hand spinning of wool. It also made excellent artists’ charcoal. It was fun to find plants with wonderful names – pinut, cow parsley, dog’s mercury, mouse ear, goosegrass(not a grass), Yorkshire Fog (a grass!), rat’s tail plantain and green alkanet (with a bright blue flower). The evening ended with a beautiful sunset as we returned past Lucas Hospital at 9.00 pm. (Sue Farrington)

Other Recent Activities

The committee recently visited The Emmbrook School to view the river bank. What a shame that it has been fenced off (for safety reasons) and got so overgrown, with a lot of Himalayan Balsam spreading on both banks. This has now spread to the other side of Emmbrook Road into the Emmbrook Field section. We need to discuss how we can try to eradicate this plant before it spreads any further.

A few of our members also attended the public consultation meeting on the proposal by WDC to convert part of it to a grass meadow. Views obviously differ, but perhaps it might be possible to progress something. As yet no final decision has been made. Informal discussions are also starting with WDC on the maintenance of this land.

Bird Survey

Our bird surveyors have been doing a sterling job. Paul sent us this contribution about his 7.30am surveys along the Emm. 

Despite having to take a rather longer route, due to the landowner access to his land there have been some highlights which included : on the first counting visit were a Little Owl, two male Bullfinches (or the same one in two different places), plenty of Swallows, Blackcap and Garden Warbler, Green and Great Spotted Woodpeckers and plenty of other stuff. It was a cold morning, so I'll pick a warmer day for the June visit, and hopefully add to the species recorded. (Paul Bright-Thomas)

New Map of the Emm Brook

As you know, we are not able to make use of most commercial maps because of copyright issues. One of our members, Roland Ramsdale, has carried out a real labour of love and created a wonderful set of maps for us that have been derived from aerial photographs. They are all hand drawn (well, computer drawn really) and so are free from the Copyright issue. These have now been donated to FOTEB and put onto our web site. The maps consist of an overview map of the whole of the brook (with links to more detailed maps of each area) and a highly detailed map of the complete Emm Brook from the various streams south of Nine Mile Ride right through to where the Emmbrook joins into the River Loddon. 

Industry on the Emm Brook (part 2) 

Following on from the article about the mill at the Woosehill roundabout, here is part 2. A second Watermill, whose name is unknown, is recorded in ‘Berkshire Watermills’ at OS 808680 which is towards the Finchampstead Road end of Molly Millars Lane. The record shows “Building Preserved, Wheel only remains, Scouts’ Hut” and I have separately established that it was in use as the Rover Scout Den. Mr Major’s fine drawing of the water wheel as it then stood is annotated “Demolished 1966”. Strangely, neither the Mill nor its watercourses show up clearly on OS Maps even though the watercourses are still visible.

Molly Millars Lane was also home to a Tannery but despite some very helpful notes from Pat Egerton I have not yet conducted any worthwhile research on it. Neither have I yet studied the other industries of Molly Millars Lane over the years. These included a Sawmill, Model Farm (subsequently a ‘knackers’), Tripe Factory, Sewage Farm and Town Dump. 

I would welcome further information on the Mills or any of the industries mentioned above. (Colin Mitchell)

Rare ladybird?

Thanks Steph for telling us it was an Orange Ladybird. http://www.gardensafari.net/english/lady_bugs.htm has more types of ladybird than you imagined existed.

Education Corner 

Things to do this summer that can enhance wildlife.

· Put fresh water out for birds.

· If you have a bird table, apple cores are great for birds.

· Nettles and Mint are great for butterflies and keeping greenfly away so if you have empty pot plants put some in and watch the display

· Hedgehogs should not be offered milk - they should have food closer to that of cat food!

If you have some educational or interesting facts please send them in!

Newsletters

We decided at the last committee meeting that we will normally publish four newsletters a year, to reduce the workload involved in the preparation. However, additional ones will be produced when we need to get information out, such as planned events.

The task of sending out more frequent newsletters would be made much easier if more could be sent by email. This method is useful when we want to tell all the members of a single event or issue. To add your email address to our list just send us an email to newsletter@emmbrook.org.uk with the subject “subscribe”.

We would love to publish articles that have been written by other members of FOTEB. It’s one way to put other views across or to inform us all about subjects that we may not know about. Please send them to newsletter@emmbrook.org.uk or to 30 Copse Drive RG41 1LX.

Key Dates

Flower Walk – 7th August 2.30pm at Safeway

[image: image1.png]We are also hoping to arrange a day to clear some of the Himalayan Balsam – a direct email and phone calls will be done when we have the details.




Contacts at FOTEB


Sue Farrington (Chairman) 978 2371


Jack Earnshaw (V-Chairman) 978 5168


Jean Vaughan (Secretary) 979 0538


Newsletter 07092 075753 or


newsletter@emmbrook.org.uk


Mike Saynor (Monitoring) 978 1804








